COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 25TH JUNE 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Thursday 25th June 2009 at 6:30pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor Kenneth Woolley
In Attendance:

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke





Councillor Vaughan Hughes
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Pearl Banyard

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 19th May 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
No Chairman’s announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Assistant Clerk advised that Michael Wragg has asked if the Town Council would assist with the grass cutting and maintenance of the Trinity Arts Centre to try and keep costs down.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to check with the Environmental Officer to see if we have the man power to help, and come up with costings to carry out grass cutting and ask Michael Wragg to define maintenance then bring back to the Committee for further discussions.
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The Assistant Clerk advised the Committee that a request from Sue Francis (park warden) had been made to display a 6ft tall metal statue in the park. The statue has been made by the students at YAIL and they would build a concrete platform and bolt the statue down.
Councillors felt the statue looked very sharp.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to ask the Environmental Officer to view the statue and see if it is suitable for the park and to report back to the Committee.

The Assistant Clerk advised the Committee that Julie Willoughby, Park Activity Officer, had asked for Councillors feelings towards the Friends of Richmond Park selling wine by the glass at events held in the park. 

The Committee were informed that the Clerk is currently in the process of changing the entertainments license over from West Lindsey District Council.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies to approve the sale of wine at events held at Richmond Park by the Friends of Richmond Park in plastic glasses.
The Assistant Clerk informed the Committee that she had received a call from a lady with an ice cream van, and requested the Committees feelings regarding allowing ice cream vans onto the park but would need to clarify with the Clerk on his return the current situation with regards to ice cream vans.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies to investigate properly and request catering facilities tender for a license to attend events.
7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
Nothing to report.

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The Assistant Clerk advised that the Environmental Officer is collecting quotations and will report to the next meeting.
The meeting concluded at 6:49pm

Chairman
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